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September 20, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for your review and consideration is an ordinance approving the executed Maury Island South Trust Land Transfer Lease Agreement between the Washington State Department of Natural Resources (DNR) and King County.
The 40-acre Maury Island South Trust Land Transfer Property is School Common Trust Land administered by the State DNR.  It is located at Southwest 248th Street and 75th Avenue Southwest on Maury Island.  The King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks executed the lease for the property, effective on June 29, 2005.  The lease may be extended until June 25, 2030, if it is approved by the King County Council by December 31, 2005.  The State DNR has funded the acquisition cost of the lease with no acquisition cost to King County.  There is no fiscal impact to this proposal.  The property will be used by King County for open space and passive recreation such as trails, picnic facilities, parking lots, and preservation of wildlife habitat.  It will also provide an important groundwater recharge function for Maury Island residents.
I am pleased to present this opportunity to help preserve important natural resource land in the Vashon and Maury Island community.  In the face of our region’s continued growth, King County’s cooperative partnership with the State DNR is a creative solution which will continue to protect this important open space.  
If you have any questions, please contact Mark Isaacson, Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks, 

at 206-296-6587.
Thank you for your consideration of this request.  

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
  Scott White, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Rod Brandon, Director of Environmental Sustainability, King County Executive Office
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Bob Burns, Deputy Director, DNRP

Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP
